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CW(PM) — April 1, 2025

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca Item No. 7
To: Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] Thornhill Woods - Proposed Townhouse Development, File: Z.24.041 - We Say NO !
Date: Monday, March 31, 2025 8:54:39 AM

From: Anna Commisso <Anna.Commisso@vaughan.ca>

Sent: Monday, March 31, 2025 8:52 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: FW: [External] Thornhill Woods - Proposed Townhouse Development, File: 7.24.041 - We Say
NO |

Please include the below communication for tomorrow’s Public Meeting as it related to item
4.7

From: Normalean

Sent: Tuesday, March 4, 2025 5:17 PM

To: Chris Ainsworth <Chris.Ainsworth@vaughan.ca>

Cc: DevelopmentPlanning@vaughan.ca; mayor@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Thornhill Woods - Proposed Townhouse Development, File: Z.24.041 - We Say NO |

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully

examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing

email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

Chris Ainsworth
Ward 4 Councillor
City of Vaughan, Ontario

Chris.Ainsworth@vaughan.ca

Dear Mr. Ainsworth,

When we purchased our home on Summeridge Drive in 2002, a synagogue was identified to be built on
Thornhill Woods Drive and ElImway Court, just south of the boundary of Thornhill Woods Park.

Recently we found out that this area which is adjacent to Thornhill Woods Public School and Thornhill Woods
Park Playground is now the proposed site of a Townhouse Development, consisting of 36 Townhouses,
divided into six groupings, and extensive and unsightly exterior, above ground parking for vehicles, including
an additional 78 bicycle slots. This proposed dense development will be collocated in a school area which is
already suffering from congestion, as Thornhill Woods Drive is often used as a busy thoroughfare when
Bathurst and Dufferin Street are congested, which is at least five days a week, during peak hours.

More road congestion = more road accidents.

More area congestion = more environmental pollution.

More human congestion = more socio economical issues, including vandalism, home invasions, and theft,
which we are already experiencing in Vaughan.

If individual, detached homes, like the ones currently existing in the Thornhill Woods Drive area were to be
built between Elmway Court and Thornhill Woods Park versus 36 attached Townhomes, then one could
reasonably expect only about 15-18 detached homes to be built in this area, versus the proposed higher
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density of 36 Townhomes.

The taller, compacted nature of the 36 Townhomes will destroy the current low density profile and character
of this area and, will definitely result in a reduction in our property values. The Elmway Court and Thornhill
Woods Park corner lot area was not designed to house 36 more families, with the related required supporting
infrastructure. Thirty-six more families will put a much higher demand on hydro, water, and refuse/recycling
services, to say the least in a neighbourhood that built and sold as a low density area.

Now the City of Vaughan wants to unilaterally break the contract it made with the pioneering and established
citizens of this area who paid for a Thornhill Woods Neighbourhood with the characteristics of a low density
zone, along with the greater security and safety of a low density corridor.

Suffice to say, we, the undersigned are NOT at all happy and DO NOT support this proposed change, from a
low density area, with individual, detached homes to a much higher density area consisting of 36 attached
Townhomes, for the following reasons:

Adding more density housing, especially near a school in a low-density suburb will lead to issues
like increased traffic congestion, a strain on school capacity that is already being taxed,
negative changes in the neighborhood’s character, increased parking challenges, and concerns
about safety, security, and privacy, all the while impacting the existing community dynamic and
quality of life for residents.

We urge you and the City of Vaughan to find another plot of land, already designated as a higher density
residential zone, to build these 36 Townhouses.

We urge you and the City of Vaughan to stop profit-centric developers from destroying our low density, safe,
and peaceful community.

We urge you and the City of Vaughan to honor the contract the City of Vaughan made with the pioneers and
stewards of Thornhill Woods, when we first decided to buy our homes from raw plans that promised us more
than the City of Vaughan ever delivered.

As taxpayers in Thornhill Woods, we all paid our share into developing a "Treed Boulevard along
Summeridge Drive”, that NEVER materialized and for so-called “Vehicle Safety Measures”, that were
supposed to be added to our streets, but fell short and instead, we received unsightly, dangerous mini
medians, that are a nightmare in the winter when the 2-inch median becomes covered by snow and vehicles
careen off of these mini medians damaging the vehicles and surrounding properties. Additionally, these
ineffective medians become a nuisance collection obstacle, that attracts and nourishes unattractive weed
growth that sometimes is left to grow several feet high and acts as mini catch basins for recycling debris,
thanks to the Summeridge Drive Wind Tunnel phenomenon.

SUMMARY
Key Problems that the Proposed 36 Townhouse Development will Create:

Traffic congestion:

A significant increase in housing units will lead to more vehicles on the roads, causing traffic jams around the
school especially during drop-off and pick-up times, especially since the existing infrastructure isn't
adequately designed to handle current volumes, let alone higher volumes.

School overcrowding:

The new housing units will bring a large influx of students, resulting in overcrowding, leading to issues like
larger class sizes, inadequate facilities, scheduling challenges, and a diminished rate of academic success.

Neighborhood character change:

A shift from low-density single-family homes to denser housing types will alter the aesthetics and feel of the
neighborhood, causing concerns among existing residents, and the introduction of new criminal elements
which is what we are seeing in surrounding areas when overcrowding and higher density areas become the
norm. We are already experiencing an increase in home invasions in Vaughan and in vehicles being stolen
from their driveways. Since the 36 Townhomes will not have any interior parking, then the neighbourhood
will become even more attractive to car theft rings and there will be an increase in security and safety

issues. Light loss will also be experienced due to the taller non-conforming townhouse structures. Site lines in
the area, including the much needed green spaces will also be significantly and negatively impacted.



Parking limitations:

The denser housing developments will not have enough parking spaces to accommodate all residents and
their visitors, especially near the school, leading to additional parking conflicts.

Safety concerns:

Increased pedestrian traffic from new residents, particularly around the school and playgrounds, raise
concerns about safety, especially since the area lacks adequate sidewalks and crosswalks in some

areas. Increased service vehicles in the area to support the 36 Townhomes will also negatively impact the
area’s safety and increase the environmental pollution that these denser residences will create.

Privacy issues:

Because of the type of denser housing that is proposed to be built, there are concerns about reduced privacy
for existing residents due to closer proximity to new buildings and a significant increase in population.

Community disruption:
Introducing a significant change to a low-density neighborhood will definitely cause increased tension and
disagreements among residents, impacting the community dynamic.

Vaughan and surrounding areas have many other undeveloped plots of land in higher density zoned areas
that could be used to build this Proposed 36 Townhouse Development. There is no need to destroy our
current community that has always been zoned for low density housing and was built and is being paid for
accordingly.

The City of Vaughan needs to support its Thornhill Wood Development citizens who have helped to build
Vaughan into a desirable community over the last 25 years.

Profit-centric developers should not be allowed to destroy the character of our lovely, residential area called
Thornhill Woods.

Please consider this email as proof of our formal protest against going forward with the City of
Vaughan’s Zoning By-Law Amendment and the Proposed Townhouse Development, File:
Z.24.041.

We say “"NO” to this proposed development.

Thank You.
NormaJean Alt & Thomas Alt
Summeridge Drive
aughan, Ontario L4] 8T2











